Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Saturday, March 12, 2016

OFFICERS: Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, and Treasurer Matthew Nimmer.

COUNCIL MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Justin Barber, Paulina Masick, Karen Phinney, Skip Mersereau, and Debbie Sieff

I. OPENING PRAYER:

Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 6:25 pm.

II. PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

The February 2016 Parish Council meeting minutes were reviewed. Minor typo corrected.  Karen Phinney motioned, Debbie Sieff seconded to accept the minutes.  Motion carried.

III. RECTOR’S REPORT:  Report from Father Gregory.

- Samuel Clark Kumar was baptized on Saturday, March 12. Congratulations to Cristin, Neal, and their families.

- Jennifer Calomiris is doing better and was able to attend the baptism.

- Sarah Borger was received into the church on Sunday, March 6. Congratulations Sara.

- Our few remaining catechumens are planning to be received into the church soon. Pray that more catechumens join soon!

- The Mens Breakfast resumed meeting on March 12. Another breakfast is planned for April 9.

- The schedule for lenten services and lenten lectures is set. 

- Lent begins tomorrow. Please try to attend as many services as possible.

- Peter Kirk contacted us asking if we would like Hawaii's Myrrh-Streaming Iveron Icon to stop at St. Mark's on Tuesday, May 17 while on a processional tour of local parishes. Fr. Gregory will get more details.

- House blessings are still going on and will continue into Lent.

IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   None    

V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  Matthew Nimmer

Matthew presented the highlights of his report.  February was a very good month for income. February also marked the first time that we received funds through paypal on our website.

The Iconography has now been successfully accounted as an asset of the church. We currently have approximately $40k left in the Iconography budget. We should be receiving a few invoices for incidental expenses from Mr. Shkolnik soon. This should complete the project.

Karen Phinney motioned and Skip Mersereau seconded to accept the treasurers report.    Motion carried.

VI. CORRESPONDENCE/ FACILITY REQUEST:  

None.

VII. OLD BUSINESS

1. PAINTING THE NAVE – No Update.

2. ON-LINE PAYMENTS – Matthew Nimmer received the document from the bank that we have been waiting for. Item closed.

3. PARISH BY-LAWS - No update. 

4. TREE TRIMMING – Michael Mihailov received quotes to have some of our trees trimmed and/or removed. Various options were discussed. Skip Mersereau motioned for the parish to accept the quote for $4050.00 to have the trees in question cut back, but not removed. Debbie Sieff seconded. Motion carried. 

5. ELECTRIC METER   – No Update.

6. SECURITY SYSTEM -  No Update.

7. CAR REMOVAL – Fr. Gregory reported that the abandoned cars have now been successfully removed from our parking lot. Item closed. 

_____________________________________________________________

VIII. NEW BUSINESS:   

1. We received a request from a parishioner that we start providing disposable toilet seat covers in the bathrooms. This request will be passed to facilities.  

IX. UPCOMING MEETINGS:

Parish Council Meeting – Saturday, April 9, following vespers.

Semi-Annual Parish Meeting – Sunday, May 22. 

X. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

Skip Mersereau motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Debbie Sieff.   Motion carried.   Father Gregory closed the meeting with prayer at 7:05 PM.

Submitted by,

Justin Barber, on behalf of Paula Zabela, St. Mark Church Secretary
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